
Staff Report 

Subject: Bid Award Recommendation and Contract Approval – McCall Road 

Maintenance Resurfacing 2025 

Author: Danielle Carver, Procurement and Contracts Manager 

Department: Project Management, Procurement 

Meeting Date: April 1st, 2025 

Item Description: Consideration to approve the bid award and contract with McLendon 

Enterprises, Inc. for the McCall Road Maintenance Resurfacing 2025 project under Bid 

#25-ITB-083. 

 

Summary Recommendation: Staff recommends awarding the McCall Road Maintenance 

Resurfacing 2025 contract to McLendon Enterprises, Inc in the amount of $3,070,361.74 

 

Executive Summary/Background: 

Effingham County issued an Invitation for Bid 25-ITB-083 for the resurfacing and 

shoulder improvements of approximately 5.81 miles of McCall Road. The project 

extends from Golden Drive to Blandford Road and from Blue Jay Road to Ralph Rahn 

Road. Work includes: 

 Patching 

 2 ft shoulder widening 

 Leveling and resurfacing 

 Shoulder building 

 

McLendon Enterprises Inc. was selected through the competitive bid process as the 

lowest responsive, responsible bidder. 

The project was designed by the County’s Engineering Consultant, Thomas & Hutton, 

and will be managed in accordance with County construction standards and timelines. 

Completion is expected within 180 days of the Notice to Proceed. 

 

Alternatives for Commission to Consider 

1. Approve the contract with McLendon Enterprises Inc. 

2. Do not approve the contract and rebid the project. 

 

Recommended Alternative: 1 

Other Alternatives: 2 

Department Review: Project Management, Procurement, Engineering, Thomas & 

Hutton 

Funding Source: Transportation SPLOST  

Attachments: the McCall Road Maintenance Resurfacing 2025 Contract with 

McLendon Enterprises Inc. 

 


